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The fourth meeting of the Kagaru to Acacia Ridge 
and Bromelton (K2ARB) Community Consultative 
Committee was held in Jimboomba on Monday,  
5 August 2019.

This summary provides an overview of the 
committee meeting and ensures that information 
is shared with the community at the earliest 
opportunity.  It is a precursor to the formal meeting 
record, the committee meeting minutes, which will 
be published on the Inland Rail website following 
preparation and endorsement by the committee  
and Chair.

The meeting was chaired by Mr John Brent 
and attended by 13 of the 15 local community 
representatives appointed as members of the 
committee. More than 60 observers attended  
the meeting. 

The main purpose of the meeting was to provide a 
project update and general information regarding air 
quality investigations to be conducted.

Presentations were provided by members of the 
ARTC K2ARB project team, and a representative of 
the consultancy that will complete the baseline air 
quality monitoring studies.

Information provided to the committee included:

�� A progress update on the project, including 
information regarding engineering investigations 
being undertaken in the rail corridor, and 
proposed environmental investigations.

�� Information regarding the potential for members 
to request independent technical advice.

�� A presentation regarding the process for 
undertaking  baseline air quality investigations 
on the project, and the relevant standards that 
will be used. 

Committee members requested the following 
actions during the meeting:

�� ARTC to review the process for appointing a new 
Member, following the resignation of one of the 
CCC Members, and make a recommendation on 
how to proceed. 

�� ARTC to investigate a Member’s question 
regarding low frequency noise, as raised at the 
Inland Rail Scenic Rim CCC.

�� ARTC to respond to questions tabled by a 
Member, prior to the next meeting.

�� ARTC to seek information about the Federal 
Government’s announcement regarding the 
creation of a business case to explore options 
for development of an intermodal terminal in 
Brisbane.

The following actions are ongoing:

�� The provision of maps of the general locations 
where environmental investigations will take 
place, once known.

�� Notification to the community as to the outcome 
of the request to the Office of the Coordinator 
General on the project approval pathway.

The next meeting will be held on 4 November. 
Details will be shared closer to the date to ensure 
those who would like to attend have that opportunity.

Mr John Brent – Chair


